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Learning Together for Life 

Friday 17th June 2022 
Dear Parents, 
 
I am writing to let you know about a few staffing changes that will take place in September 2022. 
Firstly, Mr Easby is leaving the area and will therefore be leaving our school to pursue new 
challenges elsewhere. Mr Easby has been an integral part of our school community for a long time 
now and will be greatly missed. We will, of course, celebrate his time with us nearer to the end of 
the year. We have been fortunate to recruit a very experienced teacher, Mr Ben Kennedy, to replace 
him in his teaching role and Assistant Head of School with responsibility for Key Stage Two. 
 
Miss Swift, a Teaching assistant in Merlins, will also be leaving us at the end of this year. We are very 
sad to be losing Miss Swift from our team as she has proved to be a real asset and has built 
wonderful relationships with our children.  A replacement will be appointed in the near future. 
 
Mrs Woodgate will being working part time from September 2022 so will no longer have her own 
class but different classes across the Federation will benefit from her expertise. 
 
Finally, Miss Wells, a teaching assistant who has worked with us for some years, has just qualified as 
a teacher and will join us in September as part of the teaching team. We are really pleased to be able 
to offer her this opportunity and we are very lucky to have her. I know she is very much looking 
forward to her new role in school.  
 
Children will find out what class they will be in next year and who their new teacher will be in their 
end of year reports which come home on the 15th of July. Children will spend the day with their new 
teacher on the 18th of July as part of the transition process.  Plans are in place for enhanced 
transition for those children who may need this. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Andrew Smith 
Executive Headteacher 
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